TOWN OF MILLBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES ASA WATERS MANSION

January 24, 2013 7:00 p.m.

Present:

Board of Selectmen: E. Bernard Plante; Francis B. King; Brian W. Stowell; Brian M. Ashmankas; Sandra J. Cristo; Town Manager, Bob Spain; Tom Reilly, *The Millbury-Sutton Chronicle*; Susan Spencer, The Telegram & Gazette, Steve Balestrieri, *The Millbury Daily Voice*; Officers from New Haven, Bridgeport and other CT towns; Millbury Police Officers and many, many other concerned citizens

Chairman Plante opened the meeting and welcomed the many people to this event.

Motion to appoint Kenny A. Howell as the Chief of Police made by Selectman Stowell, seconded by Selectman King.

Motion carried by roll call vote. Vote was unanimous.

Town Clerk, Jayne Marie Davolio did the swearing in for Chief Howell. Chief Howell was pinned by his daughter, Kenya.

Chief Howell thanked his many supporters and fellow officers from New Haven for making the trip. He also thanked the many people in Millbury who have supported him through this long process. He spoke to the Officers of Millbury and explained his expectations.

Chairman Plante told Chief Howell and his family that the Town of Millbury is here to support them in whatever ways they need and welcomed them to our Town.

Adjournment

Motion made by Selectman Stowell to adjourn at 9:00 p.m., seconded by Selectman King. Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,	
Γish Hayes, Secretary	
E. Bernard Plante	
Francis B. King	
Brian W. Stowell	
Brian M. Ashmankas	
Sandy J. Cristo	
	The Board of Selectmen